             DECEMBER 8, 2020
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

December 8, 2020 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Thomas Brown, Vice Chairman Thomas Collins and Commissioners Edmund M. Erickson, Andre Sorrentino, and Michael Plant.  Also present were Treasurer Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright, Account Clerk Marie Caputo, and District Manager Bruce Smith.  
Chief Keane, Asst. Chief Dodge, 2nd Deputy Chief Schwier and 3rd Deputy Chief Smith were all in attendance.  Also, in attendance was newly elected 2021 3rd Deputy Chief Matthew Getter.      
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm. 
Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the Minutes from the November Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Minutes from the November Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of November and December were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of November and December were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino.  Motion unanimously carried.
Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Invoices
· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved to pay the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoices.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Mayday Communications in the amount of $14,816 for Point to Point Link from Boxer Court to Headquarters.

· Mayday Communications in the amount of $14,889 for one (1) Motorola Repeater.   

Deposits received in the months of November & December 2020
· Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $632.84 for August 2020 shop reimbursements.

· Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $560 for October 2020 shop reimbursements. 

· All American Awards, Inc. in the amount of $487.85 for a refund for overpayment. 

Financial Report 
· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the December 8, 2020 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Erickson seconded by Comm. Plant the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $80,000 from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2020-53)
Correspondence

· Letter from the Town of Huntington about Resolution 2020-534, authorizing the install of a Point to Point Panel at Boxer Court.

· Thank you card from the Vaccaro family thanking the District for all their kindness when Mario Vaccaro died.

District Manager Requests

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,500 for building supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $1,500 for building supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $3,000 for firemanic supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $3,000 for firemanic supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve to move forward with the lighting retrofit from Aztec Energy Group at a cost not to exceed $9,000.  Replace existing lights on 1st floor, 2nd floor, and basement with energy efficient LED lights.  Total cost is $28,110 less PSEG rebate of ($19,677).  Total cost to District is approximately $9,000.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved to move forward with the lighting retrofit from Aztec Energy Group at a cost not to exceed $9,000.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  No Report.  
Training and Certifications:  John Latuso completed two (2) EVT tests for Aerial Apparatus and Allison Transmissions and is currently certified on both until 2025.
Part time Dispatchers:  Adding two (2) more to the list.
Volunteers:  
· Ex Chief and past Commissioner Robert LaMay died.  Services were last Thursday and Friday.
· Two firefighters were injured in the past month both requiring emergency room visits.  Both are recovering.  All paperwork has been submitted to PERMA.

· Two firefighters tested positive for COVID19.  Three firefighters were exposed and have been put on quarantine until their test results come back. 

Employees:  
· The 24 hour/3man shift has been reinstated for emergency fill ins, if needed. 
· Halesite FD is inquiring is Trevor Smith would go for training in Minneapolis, MN in February.  To be discussed further when more information is available.

Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – New 24” extension ladder installed.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  Ordered a 2021 Chevy 2500 from Chevy of Smithtown for the incoming  2-3-30.    

· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – Removed from water, still in service if needed.
Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
Outside Shop Work:  November billing going out this week.
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Building & Grounds:

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  Scheduled to start the week of December 14th.
· Sealing building – No Report.   
· Meeting Room Roof – More Consulting (SCDPW contract) $226,900.
· Roof Drains – Maccarone Plumbing started roof drains. 

· Soffit repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – Open.

· Windows – No Report. 

· Signage – No Report.

· Lighting Upgrade: No Report.

· Camera System:  No Report.

· Masonry – No Report.  
· Annex Cleanup:  SCPD temporarily out of Annex for tree sale.  Will allow them back until Spring 2021 if Board is ok with that idea.
· Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  No Report.

· Shop:  No Report. 

· Grounds:  Final cleanup and cut completed.
· Fuel Storage & Dispensing System:  No Report.
· Boiler:  No Report.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
· Officers Room:  No Report.
· Meeting Hall:  No Report.
General Topics:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· Federal AFG Grant – No Report.
· NYS SAM Grant (Roof) – Progress.

· FEMA – COVID 19 supply reimbursement paperwork has been submitted.  Hoping for a response soon.
· Tropical Storm Isaias – No Report. 

· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  The bill to do a fire safety study at Caumsett State Park was vetoed.   
· Plan Reviews:
· FD approval needed – None. 

· Zoning Board Meetings – None.

Communications:

· Pagers – All new pagers have been programmed and will be distributed when the console is programmed.
· Dispatch/Radio System – No Report.
· Computer System – No Report.
· Point to Point – (Boxer Court & HQ) – The PTP equipment has been installed on the tower and on HQ hose tower.  Next step will be to connect the radio sites.   
· 800 MHz Radios – Progress. 
· Radio Tie Lines – The equipment to adapt our radios to the new fiber optics is in.  I hope to have an update soon as to when those fiber lines will be installed.  I will keep everyone posted.
· Seminary Radio Site – Our cabinet and radio equipment has been installed at the Seminary Site.  Once the Fiber Optics are installed, we make the connection.    
New Business:

· Gear Fitting:  Completed and ordered.
· No Parking Leverich Place:  A request to replace the “No Parking Fire Lane” has been submitted to the Highway Department.  I will keep the Department posted.  
· Hydrant Markers:  We are swapping out and replacing markers starting in Lloyd Neck and working inland.
· Wall Street Road Closure:  An updated response pre plan has been submitted by the Chief’s office.
· Annex:  Suffolk County Police Department
· COVID cases:  Testing for exposed members and reinstatement following illness policy and guidelines. 
Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None.          
· Permissive Referendum Resolution:  None
· Notice to Bidders:  None.    
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction Requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $381.26 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of holiday landscaping at Home Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $381.26 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $34.97 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of holiday landscaping at Home Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $34.97 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $45.28 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of holiday landscaping at Home Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $45.28 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $17.96 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of holiday landscaping at County Line Hardware.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $17.96 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the purchase of face masks for Department Members at a cost not to exceed $2,000.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the purchase of face masks at a cost not to exceed $2,000.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of a printer for the Chiefs office at a cost not to exceed $750.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the purchase of a printer at a cost not to exceed $750.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of upgrading Matt Getter’s uniform to Chiefs hardware and a white hat at a cost not to exceed $750.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the purchase of upgrading Matt Getter’s uniform at a cost not to exceed $750.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve changing the date of the installation dinner to the Summer/Fall of 2021 due to COVID19.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved for the Chiefs office to inquire on different dates in the Summer/Fall of 2021 for Installation dinner.  Will discuss further at the January Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $34.98 to Gold Coast Deli for the purchase of refreshments at standby for CSHFD on 11/25/20.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $34.98 to Gold Coast Deli.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles for Operation Santa on Friday, December 18th and Saturday, December 19th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the use of vehicles for Operation Santa on December 18th and 19th.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Chiefs Report

Chief Keane reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:
· Emmanuel Clerveaux, Military Leave, effective 11/18/19.
· Robert LaMay, Passed Away on 11/28/2020.

· Anthony Martin Jr., Medical Leave Line of Duty eff. 12/3/2020

· Dan Giraldo, Resigned 12/7/2020

· Letter from the Engine Company stating that Daniel Giraldo resigned from their company effective December 7, 2020.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the resignation of Daniel Giraldo from the Engine Company effective December 7, 2020.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Letter from the Chiefs office stating the Department Officers for 2021.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the Department Company Officers for 2021.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Chief Scott Dodge
· Asst. Chief Sean Schwier

· 2nd Deputy Chief Paul Smith

· 3rd Deputy Chief Matthew Getter

· Secretary Jason Sandvik

· Financial Secretary Neil Getter

· Treasurer Edmund M. Erickson

· Chaplain Rich Fernandez

· Asst. Chaplain Matthew Kennaugh

· Department Physicals will be held on Monday, December 28th from 6:30pm – 8pm.  

· Department Officer and Company Officers will be handing over duties for 2021 on December 31st at 6pm.

· Discussion on Wall Street closing for the holiday season.  Looks like situation has been rectified with the addition of a walkway for pedestrians.  Will monitor further.  

· Discussion on COVID19 testing for members.  Progress being made to follow a policy and procedure going forward.  To be discussed further at the January Board meeting. 

· Chief Keane thanked the Board of Fire Commissioners, Bruce, Karla, Marie, and the District employees for the last 7 years of service with us all working together.  

Assistant Chief Dodge reported on the following:  
· No Report.  

2nd Deputy Chief Schwier reported on the following:  
· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members that completed the Workplace Violence, Sexual Harassment and Blood Bourne Pathogens online training courses:  Jim Martin Jr., Andy Kitzen, Lianna Dechiaro, Matt Getter, Victor Lara, Charlie Minicozzi, Joe Leonard, Rich Fernandez, Anthony Smalling, George Bodnar and Cliff Schwier Jr. All certificates will be filed in District personnel files.

· Submitting certificates of completion for various online training:  Brian Keane, Joe Leonard, Anthony Smalling & Chris Amendolare.

· NFPA 1001 Building Construction:  Chris Amendolare

· Building Construction:  Joe Leonard

· Active Shooter 9 Step Approach Response Preparedness:  Brian Keane

· Carbon Monoxide:  Brian Keane

· Flood Emergency Response Guidelines:  Brian Keane

· Solar Energy Fire Safety Considerations:  Brian Keane

· Cleaning and Disinfecting your workplace:  Brian Keane

· Transitioning to a Remote Workforce:  Brian Keane

· Coronavirus 103 – Managing Stress and Anxiety:  Brian Keane

· Coronavirus 102 – Preparing your household:  Brian Keane

· Coronavirus 101 – What you need to know (Newest Version):  Brian Keane & Anthony Smalling

· Electric and Alternative Fuel Vehicles for First Responders:  Brian Keane

· Fire Service Health & Safety:  Brian Keane

· General Electrical hazard Awareness for Site Safety:  Brian Keane

· ARFF:  Aviation Incident Response/Crash Rescue Management:  Brian Keane

3rd Deputy Chief Smith reported on the following: 
· Funeral Services for Commissioners.  The Chiefs office submitted a “DRAFT” policy for all Commissioners to review.  Tabled to January Board Meeting.   
New Business
· December Workshop Meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 23rd at 12 noon.

· Audience Overview for the Website:  306 Users and 294 New Users viewed 1,212 pages of the website in November.

· Letter from Liberty Mutual Insurance Co. about an insurance claim for a call that the department went on in 2018 at Lacrosse Unlimited.  The claim was filed with VFIS as per Susan at Hirschfeld Agency.  

· Letter from VFIS stating that the Huntington Fire District has no legal obligation to the claim that was issued by Lacrosse Unlimited. 

· Department member John Stevens injured on 11/17/2020.  Workers Compensation case filed with PERMA.

· Department member Anthony Martin Jr. injured on 12/3/2020.  Workers Compensation case filed with PERMA.

· Date of Organizational Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 12, 2020 at 6:30pm with the Regular Board meeting to immediately follow.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the date of the Organizational Meeting as Tuesday, January 12, 2020 at 6:30pm with the Regular meeting to immediately follow.  Motion unanimously carried.  Public Notice to be published in the Long Islander. 

· Invitation to the Chiefs office to attend the December Workshop meeting to be held on Monday, December 21st at noon for meeting and lunch.  

Old Business:
· Oakwood Road property involving the Cemetery:  No Report.
· Pavilion:   No Report.
· Funeral Services for Commissioners – The Chiefs office submitted a “DRAFT” policy for all Commissioners to review.  Tabled to January Board Meeting.   
· Resent letter to Supervisor Chad Lupinacci’s office on 9/11/2020.  Original letter sent to Supervisor Lupinacci on 1/29/2020 about District’s being invoiced for the transportation of an injured firefighter to Huntington Hospital via ambulance.  No response to date from Supervisor Lupinacci’s office.  
After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.  The meeting will re adjourn after the election polls close at 9 pm to announce the results of the 2020 Commissioners Election.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the meeting was reopened at 9:15pm to announce the results of the 2020 Commissioners Election.  See results below. 
2020 Annual Commissioners Election Results

The results of the Annual Election are as follows:

Thomas Brown (Incumbent)

37 Votes
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Sorrentino and seconded by Comm. Plant the meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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